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While driving north one day Michael Dorbeck saw the front of a Bedford truck 

in an old shed near Kawakawa. 

The Club at that time was looking to restore an old tow truck. 

Sometime later Brian Cullen and Peter Lloyd took a trip up to Kawakawa to 

find the truck and complete a deal if possible. 

They found the tow truck in an old shed and approached the house nearby. A 

lovely, old Maori lady in her 90ôs answered the door. It turned out it was her 

deceased husband who had owned the truck. Her name was Ema Kawiti and she 

was the owner of the nearby Kawiti Caves. 

Brian and Peter explained to her what the Club was looking to restore and she 

agreed to sell it. 



Four weeks later a group from the club along with George Bunce who kindly 

agreed to transport it back to the club on his flat deck truck. 

After a lot of hard work the truck was extracted from the shed and brought back 

to the club. 

 

 

 

 



 

The Bedford had been a tow truck from new and was owned by the Kawakawa 

Garage. 

Mr. Kawiti had bought it off them some years before he passed but sadly never 

got to use or restore it. 

Back at Albany John Tombs and Richard Andrews stripped it to a bare chassis 

and restoration began. 

 

 

 



Many member of our club have worked on this vehicle and hopefully in 2021 it 

will be finished. 

The team has spent countless hours repairing the front mudguards and 

realigning the front radiator cowl. It is almost finished and they will be 

reassembled in the near future 

When finished the truck will be painted in AA yellow with black guards. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 


